
 

 

Notice of Final Settlement 

Project No: NHPP 0703-445 

Project ID: 21893 

In accordance with the notice provisions contained in 38-26-107 C.R.S. 1973, as 
amended, the Department of Transportation, State of Colorado has established June 
24, 2025, as the date of final settlement with Graham Contracting. This is a Region 1 
project located on I-70 in Clear Creek County. The project work consisted of adding a 
peak period shoulder lane in the westbound direction for approximately twelve miles 
from the Veterans Memorial Tunnel to Empire Junction. The major work items 
included minor widening, retaining walls, ITS and ATM devices, fiber backbone 
relocation, guardrails, resurfacing, and signing and striping throughout the project 
limits.  

Claims containing a verified statement of the amounts due and unpaid must be in the 
form of a written affidavit and must be received by the Controller, Department of 
Transportation at 2829 W. Howard Pl., Denver, CO 80204 on or before 5:00 p.m. of the 
final settlement date above. 

 

Keith Stefanik, P.E., Chief Engineer, Department of Transportation 

Distribution: 

Area Engineer: Anthony Anderson and Frank Kinder 

Contracts & Analysis: Tracie Benton 

Project Development: Wesley Loetz and Michael Cook 

Center for Accounting: Elizabeth Jesmer, Lisa Lin, and Eric Basco  

Region Finals Admin: Jason Kelly, Cathy Creecy, and Jeremy King 
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